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Membership: 

Please describe your club’s recruitment and retention efforts for 2020-2021. Including new member orientation and mentors.
Ever undaunted by COVID-19 restrictions, the Membership Committee worked to recruit via email and website posts. New membership committee members took on responsibilities such as biographies and the roster so the co-chairwomen could focus their energies on planning activities. As meetings were consigned to Zoom meetings only, meetings were mainly arranged for email discussions.

There were three greeting card mailings this year to all Zonta PPA members to cheer and encourage them, and underscore their value to the club. Unfortunately, of the three members recruited the previous year, only one remained in our ranks; being unable to meet in person was a major contributing factor. The year started off with a New Member Brunch that was canceled due to bad wintry weather, and that was the last official in-person gathering of the Membership Committee and the last attempt to hold an orientation due to COVID19! Membership co-chairs Karen Malabre and Bernadine Manning both attended District Membership Recruitment and Retention webinars via Zoom meetings early in the year for ideas. We were able to provide some interesting ideas of our own to the attendees, such as the idea of the Membership Brunch and the greeting cards.  
One interested, potential member was asked to join a coffee meeting via Zoom with three members of the MC; she was unable to attend and scheduling a date was not possible due to the pandemic. Karen also sent personalized invitations to recipients of the (local newspaper) Gazette’s “Movers and Shakers” distinction, with two of four recipients responding with interest in Zonta and thanks for reaching out. Also, two perspective recruits from 2020 were sent an invitation to the Club’s Annual Awards Gala. The membership was tasked with finding a new member between April and May for the ZI Membership Campaign as well. At this time, our club has acquired one wonderful, returning new member and she is already jumping in with both feet.  
How does your club measure membership satisfaction?  
   Traditionally we send out a survey at the beginning of the Zonta Year or the new president’s term. We watch for member engagement and attendance, and encourage individual Zontians to reach out to anyone who doesn’t seem to be participating, including asking her to take on a club task.   
Fundraising:

Please list the major fundraising events your club held during 2020-2021.  
· We held our first Online Auction

· Jewelry Sales (on-going; held at almost every public meeting/event we're involved in, including annual table at the World Holiday Market & Governor’s Seminar this year)  
· Tea and Coffee Sales (online)  
· Facebook Giving Tuesday Campaign (proceeds benefiting our Shannon Rowan Memorial Fund)

· Zonta PPA Virtual Meetings (Club decided to charge a small fee ($12) for all meetings featuring a speaker, which netted $10 per attendee) 
· Summer Wine Sales (partnered with The Wine Seller, Zonta PPA was designated as recipient of proceeds earned from cases of wine sold)  
· Outlets at Castle Rock Shopping Extravaganza (annual event in the fall)

· King Soopers & Safeway cards, and Amazon Smiles accounts (on-going)

Individual Member Fundraisers, such as:

· Birthday fundraiser campaigns – set up at various points of the year on Facebook by individual club members

Total Funds Raised this year: $12,366

Did you have any donations of $100 or more that were not associated with a fundraising event? ☑ Yes  If yes, what was the total amount of such donations for the year?

· Individual donations for the Shannon Rowan Memorial Fund ($300)

· Individual member donation ($1,000)

· In addition, we include money contributed by our partners for the International Women's Day celebration - first time as a virtual event ($200)
Total:  $1500  (Please note that all funds noted in above report, if designated, are spent for these specific advocacy projects.)
Local Service & Scholarships Dollars Given:

Please list the contribution amounts given by your club during 2020-2021.

· Local Service Organizations:  $5000, plus $250 to our own club’s Zonta Wings fund, which is set aside to rescue victims of traffickers by purchasing an emergency bus or plane ticket.


· Local Scholarships: $1000 to our UCCS scholar through the KPWE program, plus we have been concentrating on building reserve funds to have in place for future recipients of the Zonta scholarships through our local club: KPWE, JMK Women in Business, and Women in Technology.  Rationale: Two years ago we received applicants for these scholarships and, having no funds set aside, could do nothing more than send them on to D12, with our best wishes. We decided never to be caught short-handed (“short-funded”) again!
 Total Local:  $6250, plus in-kind donations to fill backpacks for victims of trafficking, and donations to Partners in Housing. 
Zonta International Foundation (ZIF) Dollars Given:

Please list the total club & individual contributions given to the Zonta International Foundation during 2020-2021. 
(Carol Leffler lefflergc@comcast.net can provide this information to you).  ZI recommends that one third of the money your club raises be contributed to ZI to support the international service projects.
Total Club Contributions:  $4000

Total Individual Contributions: $120
Total Club & Individual Contributions:  $4120
The information below will be used to determine the District Service Award to be given out at the 2021 District 12 Conference.
Local Service:  (Hands on work to help women & girls in the local community) 

Please name and briefly describe your local service projects, including for each item:

(a) category: improved the status of women in general (legal, political, economic, educational, health and/or professional) or helped prevent and fight violence against women and girls (VAW).
(b) % of club members involved in the project.
(c) visibility and credibility to Zonta created by the project

(d) sustainability of the project (long lasting results, and could the project continue for a certain period of time)
Category:  Improving the Status of Women in General

1) ZWIC Service & Advocacy Program - The Zonta Women In Careers (ZWIC) Program was created by Zonta Club of the Pikes Peak Area (Zonta PPA) to inspire, support, and empower local and regional women and girls. ZWIC consists of a panel of professional women who are members of Zonta PPA. The panelists represent a variety of professional career and business industries. The specific goals and benefits of the ZWIC program are outlined below:

• To introduce participants to a variety of available career options

• To educate participants about the required education and skill levels, earning poten-tial and future demands for jobs
         in the presented fields

• To motivate participants to look into different career possibilities

• To provide participants with an opportunity to interact with established profession-als/workers in the presented fields

• To provide support and encouragement for participants' goals

• To introduce avenues for working toward self-sufficiency

• To help participants recognize what it takes to be successful in the work arena in general
The program includes a moderator who will ask a series of relevant questions about the specific careers and businesses represented on the panel (populated by Zonta members), and there will be a Q&A session following the program. The program is usually completed within one hour.  
• Three ZWIC Programs were held this year. They were presented virtually at: Adelante Mujer, Inc.’s Teen Leadership Symposium; the KPWE Scholars Program at UCCS; and Pikes Peak Community College - Women’s Studies Dept. - “Real Talk” event.

• More than 25 attendees participated in each of these inspiring service and advocacy events. Feedback was overwhelmingly positive for each ZWIC event.

• 16 Zontians, about half of our club members, served on the ZWIC panels for at least one of these events. 

We anticipate that this program will continue through the years ahead, enhancing our visibility and providing a needed service to the community.  We’d like to share this idea with other Zonta clubs and/or with ZI. 
2) Through our Women’s STEM Careers of Southern Colorado grassroots committee, we had originally planned to hold our second STEM Careers Day in 2021 (our first event, in 2019, was attended by about 100 women and featured 17 vendors and 8 speakers). Due to the pandemic, we had to postpone the event and move online. 
    So we began with a series of three bimonthly online Zoom programs entitled “Sisters in STEM,” which featured pairs of siblings, at least one of each pair is local, who both went into science fields. Each set of sisters prepared a PowerPoint with photos of themselves growing up, taking part in science fairs, etc., and photos of them now engaged in their field. Then participants asked questions and reflected on their own experiences. One of the committee members created a logo, as well (see below).  We advertised the event as being sponsored by Zonta Pikes Peak. 
   Now, beginning in May 2021, the committee is initiating a series of Zoom “STEM Book Club” meetings, which will allow participants to read and discuss the current book (and offer suggestions for future books).  Our first selection is Invisible Women: Data Analysis in a World Designed for Men, by Caroline Criado-Pérez. We plan to meet every other month and will explore whether or not to remain on Zoom or to meet locally, depending upon interest.  Our next selection will be Brotopia: Breaking Up the Boys’ Club of Silicon Valley, by Emily Chang.  
    Estimated audience reach: between 10-20 participants each time

    Zontians involved: currently three Zontians (10% of the club) actively serve on this grassroots committee, which we founded, and about 10 at-large members participate, including serving as chair this year and last. 
    We estimate that our STEM projects will continue to grow. Our vision is to make our group the go-to site for information regarding STEM careers and promotion of Zonta’s STEM-related scholarships, programs, and members.
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     ( Our Sisters in STEM logo was created by an at-large member of our community
   3. One more thing – mentioned elsewhere in this report is Lisa Rice, who created a series of workshops, including a workshop for District 12 on strengths assessment, and a workshop which she will be presenting at the Zonta North American Inter-District Conference in Cincinatti in July. Also she created a survey outreach and a workshop on fundraising ideas for the pandemic (attended by Zontians from all over the USA, plus Canada), and has promised to follow up on a survey regarding Service & Advocacy ideas next. Although directed at Zontians only, I think these could also be counted as examples of service to others, even though the intended target is fellow Zontians, and we hope that these presentations, along with the other many excellent Zoom workshops presented by other D12 members and ZI members, will be a silver lining in the pandemic. 
     Category: VAW

 4) One of our members, Debbie Manzanares, has been instrumental in leading a life-changing program in Colorado Springs, via the Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado, the Diversion Program. This program for adults is a voluntary alternative to a criminal trial, a kind of plea bargain that does not require the individual to plead guilty to charges, but rather allows her to participate in treatment and make restitution in exchange for a dismissal of criminal charges (for example, after being arrested as a sex worker at a massage parlor). This program met in March 2020 for the first time in 18 months, and five participants graduated. Common issues include lack of education and affordable housing, and three had suffered homelessness during the pandemic. The Task Force facilitates the program, providing resources and connect to care in the community.  

   Please see our additional work with the Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado (under Advocacy, below), as there is some overlap between the two areas, service and advocacy, including four members serving on the Task Force. In addition, four other members collected or donated items to fill backpacks for the Restoring Innocence Project (described below, under Other Service Questions).  Both projects are sustainable and Zonta’s sponsorship and involvement was recognized and announced by both groups.   (A total of over a third of the club engaged in these efforts.)  
Other Service Questions:  

What like-minded organizations have you partnered with for service and/or advocacy?  Please list and briefly describe how you partnered with them. 
Partners in Housing One member spent 8.5 hours and traveled 150 miles total, shuttling various donations to this non-profit organization during this year
The Woman’s Club of Colorado Springs We partnered on two projects: to fill backpacks for victims of trafficking through the Restore Innocence Project, and to collect thin plastics for the TRex project; 6 members were involved.
The Cheyenne Mountain Newcomers Club invited us to present a program on Zonta International and our work in the Pikes Peak Area Club; 2 members presented 
Adelante Mujer (see details above, under Local Service)

Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado (see details below, under Advocacy)

And a total of 7 organizations with who we present our annual International Women’s Day – Colorado Springs Program (plus share events and service opportunities throughout the year); four Zonta PPA members serve on the committee.
AAUW

League of Women Voters

Southern Colorado Women’s Chamber of Commerce

Woman’s Educational Society of Colorado College

Rocky Mountain Women’s Film
The Woman’s Club of Colorado Springs (see above, Other Service Questions)  
The Colorado Women’s Hall of Fame
Not sure if this information belongs here, but of special note this Zonta 2020-2021 Year: 

ZI District 12 Members are meeting regularly to plan the D12 2021 Conference, and three members will conduct a training workshop and are working on the service project planning activities. One of our members also presented a D12 online workshop. 
Zonta International One of our members is preparing to present at the North American Inter-District Conference in July.
Z-Club or Golden Z-Club:   
Does your club sponsor a Z Club?    ☑ No 
Does your club sponsor a Golden Z Club?  ☑ No
Zonta International Scholarship Information:

· YWPA-Young Women in Public Affairs Awards

Did your club participate in the YWPA program?  ☑  No* (*see below)
· Jane M. Klausman Women-in-Business Scholarships (JMK) 

Did your club participate in the Jane M Klausman program?  ☑  No*
· Amelia Earhart Fellowships

Did your club celebrate Amelia Earhart Day?    ☑  Yes
If yes, please describe how your club celebrated this year.
In January 2021, author Sarah Byrn Rickman was our featured presenter. In 2016, Sarah was the recipient of the Vinnie Ream Award in Letters from the National League of American Pen Women, Inc.  The award was for her 250-word essay about writing “Finding Dorothy Scott” — describing how she found Dorothy’s story and was inspired to write it.  Sarah presented a short film she had put together about her work, as well as told us about her books, all of which feature women in aviation. In addition, she has written books for young readers and the following month, she attended a “Sisters in STEM” meeting and offered the STEM Committee a special challenge: to help her find local school teachers and libraries to which she could donate a three-book gift set.  
· Women in Technology Scholarship (WIT)

Did your club participate in the Women in Technology program? ☑ No*
   *As mentioned above, this year we concentrated on raising funds for all of these Zonta-branded grants so that we shall be able to fully participate in the next year or at least have them set aside should candidates not come forward until following year(s).  One person expressed interest in the JMK scholarship, but did not apply after being sent the application materials.
Local Scholarship Information:

 Local Scholarships awarded by your club 
Name(s), description(s)and amount(s) of scholarship(s):
· We provided $1000 towards to KPWE (Karen Possehl Women’s Endowment) program for a non-traditional student studying at UCCS (University of Colorado – Colorado Springs). 

· In addition, $1000.00 was granted for a participant to be enrolled in the Leadership Pikes Peak WCLA (Women’s Community Leadership Incentive) program. 
· $500 was granted to Adelante Mujer in order to allow various Latina teens to attend their summer or fall seminars. 
The advocacy information below will be used to determine the District Advocacy Award to be given out at the 2021 District 12 Conference.
Advocacy:  The expression of support for or opposition to a cause, argument or proposal.  Advocacy may include influencing laws, legislation, or attitudes. Zonta advocacy is an action taken in "the public interest" or for "the greater good" with respect to advancing the status of women and girls and their human rights.)   

Does your club have an advocacy committee?  ☑Yes
Note: This committee was combined with the Service Committee many years ago. Its name is the “Service & Advocacy Committee.”
(Do Not  Include Zonta Says No Activities Here - See Below)
Please name and describe your advocacy projects, including for each item:

(a) Category: improved the status of women in general (legal, political, economic, educational, health and/or professional)  or  helped prevent and fight violence against women and girls (VAW).
(b) How closely the project coincided with the advocacy definition above.
(c) % of club members involved in the project. 
(d)  Names of any community partners.
(e)  Visibility and credibility to Zonta created by the project.
   Category: VAW
1) Service & Advocacy Committee and club members serve on the board or as members of our community partner, the Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado, each year and participated in the planning process for this year’s annual fall symposium, which was virtual event.  Zonta of the Pikes Peak Area was recognized at the event as a sponsor of the event. Several members marketed the event on social media platforms and several members attended the event, as well. Because the event was online and featured speakers from other states, the past chair of the Task Force said at our May meeting that the visibility of and the breadth of the audience reached by the Task Force actually increased this fall. Throughout the year, one of our members maintains the visibility of their Facebook page and ours, and informs the community of progress and concerns through frequent posts.    

   Not a separate project, but an example of our work to increase visibility of VAW issues: For our August General Meeting, open to members and guests, we featured a group which is working with the victims of sexual trauma: Sacred Cycle, which combines traditional therapy with personal coaching a a survivor’s cycling group to reap the benefits of being outdoors and in the present. 

   In addition we continued an ongoing project of updating our members and audience regarding Colorado Legislative Actions; members are encouraged to support the CO legislative bills presented by Pikes Peak Area member and Colorado State Representative Terri Carver and other legislators, relative to our organization’s mission: 
· HB21-1069, Child Porn Bill (Carver/Roberts)

· HB21-1165, Assisting Strangulation Victims (Carver/Duran)
· HB20-1120, Enforcement Of Sexual Exploitation Of A Child (Carver/Roberts)
· HB20-1324, Increased Support For Domestic Abuse Programs (Carver/ Duran)

· HB20-1296, Civil Action Statute Of Limitations Sexual Assault (Jenet/Soper)
Additionally, members have supported several actions passed on to the club from 4th and 12th districts and Zonta International.   
   Percentage of members involved: Over a third of the club takes on active leadership or hands-on participation in these efforts, and an estimated 50% of the club help in some way year round to advocate against VAW.  These activities are completely align in spirit with ZI VAW efforts.  
Zonta Says No:  

Describe your club's Zonta Says No activities in 2021 - 2021.  
Advocacy Program - Members promoted awareness via social media platforms, and in meetings with colleagues and friends. We highlighted the significant problem of child marriage in the US and around the globe, and spoke out against child marriage and violence against women.  
Other Advocacy questions:  

What women’s issues have been identified as the most important in your club? 
Looking at the overall trends, our club’s main work falls under these themes: 
VAW; improving the professional status of women; improving women’s education; celebrating women’s achievements. 

How have club members been made aware of legislation relevant to women in our country? 
  At least once a year one of our members, who serves as a Colorado State Representative, updates our members personally about legislative issues, and throughout the year, at various intervals, items are brought up via emails and posts, or during meetings. 
Leadership & Leadership Development 2020-2021:

If your club conducted training for board members, committee chairs or members please describe.
· Zonta Pikes Peak member Lisa Rice did a D12 training, three separate workshops, titled “Energize Your Club Through Strengths!” The last workshop was opened up to any Zontians within or outside the district, and she sent out the invite to the over 200 clubs she had surveyed in October (regarding sharing the service and advocacy they are working on in light of the pandemic).  Lisa had conducted a “Fundraising in COVID 19” webinar back June 2020 and had it open to the over 200 clubs to attend. (Lisa has also served as a central point, sharing fundraisers from across the nation with these same 200 Zonta clubs to try and broaden support for our efforts.) This has also led to Lisa being invited to do a workshop at NAIDM in June in Cincinnati! We are so excited to think that, despite of – or because of – the pandemic, we have increased the profile of our club and of District 12 among Zontians internationally, as both US and Canadian clubs have participated in Lisa’s efforts!   
· In addition, Area 4 Director and Pikes Peak member Sonya Bergeron hosted monthly meetings for the presidents of each of the Area 4 clubs via Zoom.  
What training opportunities / workshops have your club leaders and members participated in through ZI website, District 12 online, at Area Meetings or District Conferences?
This is a hard question to answer, as unless I (President Liz Groothof Croddy) attended a workshop where I spied fellow members, or my members answered my email request to please report where they participated! But I’ll give it a try. The following is a list of workshops I know for sure that someone attended (although I don’t recall the official name for some of these): 
· Conducting Club Meetings

· Managing Change

· Membership 

· Mentally Strong in Challenging Times

· Presidents Training

· Strengths Training

· Succession Training

· Zonta International Website

· Zoom Training

· Governor’s Seminar – Attendees both in person and online 

· District 12 Transitional Board

· District 12 Board

· ZI Delegate Training

· Area 4 Directors Meetings (monthly; hosted by Sonya Bergeron)

     and also we hosted and attended our own

· Lisa Rice’s Fund Raising Ideas in the Pandemic (offered to 200 clubs in North America)
(continued on the next page)
· In addition to these sessions, Zonta PPA President Liz Groothof Croddy also participated in sessions offered for Governors in order to prepare for the upcoming “hybrid” District 12 Conference, which our club is hosting in September.  
· Also, even as I (Liz GC) submit this, I have just signed up for ZI’s webinar featuring Kendra Sharp, plus shared it with our STEM committee. So – the Zooming continues! 
Does your club have a long range plan that includes succession planning for future leaders in club?  ☑ No

If yes, please describe (and provide copy to Governor and Area Director). 
   Again, this is a little difficult to answer. We do have a President Elect, Bernadine Manning, who met with President Liz Groothof Croddy every month to put together a monthly planning calendar and work on ideas in order that Berni would feel ready when she takes over June 1, 2021.  It’s not a formal long-range plan, however. 
Describe any leadership challenges and needs that could be addressed by training.

· Topics that help women professionally, not just with club work, would draw more people to the webinars.  The Strengths Training is a good example. Our club first participated in this four years ago, and we were happy to see D12 interested in this idea. The Zoom training is another example. This came at a crucial time for Zonta, to be sure, but this skill also helped us in our individual careers. 
· More service and advocacy training would be very useful and would help us to elevate Zonta’s visibility. We have noted in our survey that many are hungry for new ideas!  Some of us like the Friday action emails – a great idea. With this topic it would help to give examples from other clubs with all the steps to take, plus more visual images to use in our campaign on the Zonta website. A few years ago, for #ZontaSaysNo, a series of emails with mini posters went out to the PR chair which were super easy to post and to share via email, but the following years we didn’t receive this assistance. This might be good feedback to share with ZI. 
United Nations:  

Please describe how your club informed its membership of Zonta's work with the United Nations (i.e., CSW, Sustainable Development Goals, etc.) 
· Our PR/Communications Committee members regularly post articles, and we often feature one or more slides in our monthly PowerPoint presentations at our meetings. 

· One of our members hosts her own private Facebook group, currently at close to 700 members, in which she promotes the UN Sustainable Development Goals regularly.
External Communications/Public Relations:

Please check box for the PR tools your club uses:

Brochure ☑      Newsletter  ☑    Club or Individual Business Cards  ☑   Website  ☑    Facebook  ☑ 
Information from ZI toolkits  ☑     Other (describe)  We host two additional Facebook pages, plus one additional website: 
     Facebook:  

1 Zonta Pikes Peak
2 International Women’s Day – Colorado Springs
3 Women’s STEM Careers – Southern Colorado

     Websites:

1 Zonta Pikes Peak  
2 International Women’s Day – Colorado Springs

3 In addition, our club is featured on the website for the Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado

Did the club submit a “Share your Story” through the Zonta International Website this year?  Yes   ☑  No  
Internal Communications (e.g., club newsletter, directory, website):  
Please describe how your club kept its membership informed & connected this year. 

· We send out emails regularly to our members, especially prior to each board and general and business meetings. We send out a Quarterly Newsletter four times a year, and often send an Update when new information is had, and we use Eventbrite and Mailchimp to send invitations to those meetings which are open to the public (typically these feature a speaker or a celebration).  We created and update regularly a club roster with pertinent contact information for each member, as well as a club biography featuring whatever the member wishes to share, typically a photo and a short paragraph on her career and work for Zonta.

Website:

Does your club have a club website    ☑  Yes        Is it associated with the D12 website?  ☑  Yes   
If no, what is your club website address?______________________________________________________
Is the information on your website updated regularly?   ☑  Yes   
When did your club last update your website?  May 2021
ZFW  Ambassador: 

Does your club have a Foundation ambassador?  ☑  Yes   

Does your club give an annual donation to Zonta International Service Projects?  ☑  Yes   

How has your club encouraged individual donations this year to ZFW?  Please describe.
   We have a slide on our PowerPoint at each meeting encouraging donations, and often feature a reminder in an email or the Quarterly Newsletter.  We also post regarding the ZI Foundation for Women. 
Archiving & History:  
Does your club have an archivist/historian?   ☑  Yes   Is your club history current? ☑  Yes*   
  *An update was published in our Bio’s Directory; we have not yet updated our website history.

Is your club history available on your website?  ☑   Yes   
Does your club send items to the District 12 historian for archiving (e.g. Board and Club minutes, newsletters, etc.) 
☑  Yes   
Bylaws:  
Are your bylaws up to date in accordance with Zonta International bylaws?   ☑  Yes   
Successes, Achievements and Challenges:  

What have been your club’s successes and achievements in 2020 - 2021? 
· We are so happy - even amazed - to report that the past year has been a real success for our club! We sent three members to the Governor’s Seminar in Wyoming in the fall of 2020, and many additional club members participated online. Despite the pandemic, we were able to continue and expand our local service & advocacy efforts, and the icing on the cake was that we were awarded both D12 awards at the Governor’s Seminar in the fall! 

· Pikes Peak member and Area 4 director Sonya Bergeron hosted a series of monthly meetings with Vice Area Director Liz Whitham and the Area 4 club presidents in order to discuss each individual club’s challenges and successes this year. 
· One of our members, Lisa Rice, spearheaded a survey of 200 clubs in the US and Canada, and then hosted an online meeting attended by members from dozens of these clubs, in which we brainstormed and shared fundraising ideas in order to adapt to these times of limited in-person meetings due to the quarantine. 
· Lisa went on to prepare a workshop on Strengths Assessment for all interested within District 12, and both she and three more members, Lynette Jones, Sonya Bergeron, and Pat Meyer will prepare workshops or orientation for the upcoming District 12 Conference, which we are hosting. We are meeting once or twice a month with Governor Ann Hodgson and Lieutenant Governor Bridget Masters, and have volunteers in place to chair every committee needed in preparation for the event. Our D12 Conference chairs, Samantha Bruzan and Lisa Rice, are preparing the agenda for each meeting, and a venue has been selected, not an easy task this year! Members Elaine Naleski and LuAnn Long are handling the Friday gathering (a visit to the new US Olympic & Paralympic Museum, plus dinner), and putting together items for goodies bags for all participants (and we will mail the equivalent to any online participants). Liz Groothof Croddy typed up a draft program template for the event, which we can share with future event hosts.  We have invited the other two Area 4 clubs, Prowers County and Royal Gorge, to work with us in preparing for the conference.   
· We weren’t able to host our annual Trivia Night fundraiser, so member Samantha Bruzan spearheaded a new effort, an Online Auction, and thanks to that, plus other smaller fundraising efforts, including a fundraiser created by Sharon Roggy along with our #TheyForShe 2020 honorees, in which we sold cases of wine to be picked up at our honorees’ wine shop. We gained additional funds by charging a small amount to all for Zoom meetings featuring a speaker.  All in all, we were able to end the year in good financial shape, thereby funding ZI (via the Rose Fund) plus our local efforts at roughly the same amount of money as the previous year, and even adding a new local effort, Haseya, which advocates for Native American women.   
· Also, this is the first time, at least in recent club memory, that all of the Zonta-branded scholarships (JMK, YWPA, and WIT) are fully funded by our club, after a frustrating three years in which we couldn’t offer any funding!

· Our new program series, created last year, #ZWIC (Zonta Women in Careers), continued, featuring Zoom meetings via various venues, including local colleges and outreach to Latina teens.
· Our annual International Women’s Day brunch became an online event; although attended by fewer people than the in-person brunch, we still attracted about 100 attendees, as well as featured three speakers, including a past Zonta Pikes Peak YWPA grant recipient! 
· Our STEM committee hosted several online meetings, including the “Sisters in STEM” series, and the new STEM Book Club series. 
· Our partners The Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado, which we founded and now works independently, also moved the annual symposium online, which was well attended. 
The silver lining is that all these programs, including some of our monthly programs, could feature speakers from other states, thus increasing the level of expertise featured and interest for our members and followers. At our 2nd annual “Gala Awards” Zoom meeting (another event that used to be held in person, featuring a dinner), we were able to include District 12 dignitaries as well as honor our 4th annual #HeForShe award recipient.    
What have been your club’s challenges in 2020 - 2021? 
   Most certainly we, as all clubs, had to address the danger of losing touch with each other or with Zonta’s ideals in the face of little socializing or in-person meetings this year.  We relied on Zoom to gather, but that doesn’t lend itself well to the informal chitchat and breaking of bread that reinforces old friendships and brings opportunities for new relationships, interactions that Zonta Clubs rely on to get our work done and raise our club’s visibility in the community. 
How did you meet those challenges? 
Our club tried to maintain personal relationships among members by sending out cards, asking various members to take on specific responsabilities such as the upcoming D12 conference, participating in a #ZWIC (Zonta Women in Careers) panel to talk about her career, assist the Colorado Springs Women’s Club in two service projects, engage with or attend our International Women’s Day partners’ events, even just drop by a member’s home to pick up a “Zonta 100” mask, created by the Zonta Club of Alessandria, Italy!  These repeated personal points of contact, we hope, will mean that each member will renew for the upcoming new Zonta Year.   
Are there specific areas for which your club needs help?   ☑ Yes     If yes, what areas?
Our incoming 2021-2023 President Berni Manning has announced that attracting younger members will be one of her priorities. We imagine that any help along these lines will be gratefully received! 
Is there anything else your club would like to address?

   We would very much like to see a way for us to pay dues either on a monthly basis which begins the month you join/renew and continues forward OR on a yearly basis, to be renewed on the anniversary of joining the club.

    In today’s world, paying monthly via debit card is very common – you can pay monthly bills, monthly dues to your fitness club membership, etc.
    It’s understandable that Zonta wants an incoming new member to pay a full year of dues upfront, but as the year progresses, it becomes increasingly unlikely that a new member will wish to pay half year dues after, say, the month of February, and then turn around in May to pay another full year’s dues!  In fact, this is even a source of embarrassment for our members, so we don’t tend to do much recruiting in the spring.
    It would be so much easier, if ZI continues to want a full year’s dues upfront, that the member who joins in March would be paid up until March of the following year, and then could pay another full year’s dues then (or, per our suggestion, pay monthly starting then). 
   Similarly, although we appreciated the spirit behind the ZI Membership Drive (and the prizes do look awesome), the turn-around time was too tight; we had just received a membership application and by luck had not yet sent it in and therefore were able to sign her up in May.  If ZI is to hold this drive again next year, we would suggest at least a six-month window to be able to better compete – and a full year would be even better! 
Thank You!
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